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STOCKTON-ON-THE-FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING                                                                                  

HELD IN STOCKTON-ON-THE-FOREST VILLAGE HALL 

ON WEDNESDAY 30 MAY 2018 AT 7.30PM 

 

Councillors Present:  David Crossley Russell Dowson (Chairman)   

  Rosie Dunn       Ken Sawyers    

  Chris Small 

In Attendance:  Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk 

Public Present:  None  

 

APM2018/1 Apologies: 

 Parish Councillor John Coldwell  

 Ward Cllr Paul Doughty 

 

APM2018/2 Confirmation of the minutes of the APM held on 26 April 2017: 

  These were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman 

   

APM2018/3 To receive the Annual Report of the Parish Council: 
“I have enjoyed looking back at what we have achieved as a Parish Council this year and I have 

enjoyed chairing the meetings. We have had another busy and productive year including: 

 Funding a new notice board outside the village shop and repaired the one on Stone Riggs 

 30 Planning applications 

 Grants for £100 for the toddler play group and £400 for Holy Trinity Church 

 Inspected and maintained the play park and purchased several new pieces of play equipment 

 Replaced the Millenium bench at end of Stone Riggs at a discounted price supported by Deans 

Garden Centre and replaced a damaged bus shelter. 

 We have had many interesting and lively discussions about the Local Plan, duelling the A64, 

parking bays on Stone Riggs, flooding and drainage, Barr Lane Closure, left slip road from the end 

of Hopgrove Lane South, fly posting, fly tipping, speed restrictions, fracking, dog poo, ACV for the 

Fox Inn, transparency code, General Data Protection Regulation, play park, signs for the Parish 

footpaths and last but not least pot holes! But; we are still awaiting the light between the church 

and the public house. 

Thank you to all Parish Councillors, Paul Doughty and Fiona Hill for all your support and hard work for 

the Parish throughout the year and thank you to all local parishioners who attended meetings or written 

to or brought matters to the attention of the council”. 

 

APM2018/4 Parishioners question and answer session: 

 None 


